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Present: Alan Candee, Margaret Crawford, Sharon Hallberg, Nora Brazil, and Rebecca Fridae. Absent: John Ferrera, Katherine Henderson. Also present were Heather Bratt, Jim Rosaschi, Andrea Jones, Patty Wong, and Mae Bolton.

WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS
Introductions were made around the room.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES April 9, 2008
Sharon Hallberg made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Alan Candee. The minutes were approved.

REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

Davis

Nora Brazil passed around flyers announcing the summer Reading program. She reported that the Youth Services Librarian is using volunteers. The branch display case features a  wood carving display. Shopping baskets are available for patron use in the Youth Services area. Patty Wong and Nora met today as a follow-up to their meeting in January to discuss placement of library services in South Davis. The principle of the Marguerite Montgomery Elementary School is very supportive. Progress was delayed due to the budget crisis. The Superintendent of the Davis Joint Unified School District has given full support. Currently the library is open during summer for school only. Next steps include further discussions with the goal of providing library services in South Davis. 
Sharon Hallberg passed around an article from the June 6 Davis Enterprise featuring an article on the summer reading program organized by Nora Brazil in the Davis Joint Unified School District. Davis school librarians got their jobs back. The Stephens Davis Branch Teen summer reading program will give away three IPods. Kids are signing up for the summer programs and the library is very busy.
Arthur F. Turner 

Alan Candee attended the first day of the Friends book sale at the old library site and said that there were lots of gems, including a 2002 Encyclopedia Britannica. Summer Reading at the branch is open to all ages, including adults. Alan also sat in on the Mother Goose on the Loose program which he described as a wonderful program. Alan also reported that the move into the temporary site was incredibly fast and smooth with lots of work done within a week. Andrea Jones said that the place looked incredible. 

Margaret Crawford said that the branch looks nice. However, there is no community room for meetings. Patty Wong stated that the library is working on this. She also said that the groundbreaking will not take place until after we go out to bid.

Winters

Rebecca Fridae reported that the tree sale was very successful and made over $5,000. All the trees were sold and two cling peach trees were given to low income homes. The quiz show went very well. Winners donated their prize money to the library. The summer reading program has started. Upcoming Friends events include the Summer Concert and the Shakespeare Festival. The Friends are working on the Capitol Campaign for the building project. They are currently trying to find someone to run the campaign.

OLD BUSINESS

Sharon Hallberg made a motion to nominate Marie Surad to the Library Advisory Board. The motion was seconded by Margaret Crawford and approved by the Board.

LIBRARY BUDGET UPDATE

The budget impact on the library has been minimal. However, it has been critical in other county departments. The library postponed some big ticket items , including security gates. Some staff took XTO (extra time off without pay). We are also not filling three positions: Library Assistant II at A. F. Turner and Archives and Project Manager (Management Team).  The Archives is doing well since Brian Schmidt, who is an archivist and has a MLS, is working in both Archives and Records. The Archives/Records Center is at 98% capacity and used by all County departments. There is some concern over three building projects coming together at the same time. The Library will pay $41,000 instead of the $72,000 originally charged for Courier Service.

COUNTY LIBRARIAN’S REPORT/UPDATE 

1. Building Projects:  

· West Sacramento: City officials are pleased with the temporary site. The library will engage the City in discussion.
· Winters: Capital Campaign is in progress. Fundraiser, Michael Moore was engaged to help the community raise $500,000. The architectural process is still in the design review at the Division of the State Architect, which provides design and construction oversight for K–12 schools and community colleges, and develops and maintains accessibility standards and codes utilized in public and private buildings throughout the State of California. The process is almost complete and the project will probably go out to bid in September.
· Davis: NTD was selected as the architectural firm for the expansion project. This is the same architectural firm that is being used for the Winters project. Supervisor Helen Thompson attended the last Steering Committee meeting. The building project is on a fast track to make it possible to expand the children’s area by gaining more land and making it possible to park more bicycles. The Davis staff toured three libraries with automated return systems (RFID), Livermore, Santa Clara, and Saratoga.

2. Grants: 
· The library was awarded an IMLS (Institute of Museum and Library Services) grant for the Arthur F. Turner Branch in West Sacramento. 
· The library applied for three First 5 Yolo Children and Families Commission grants and was awarded half of the funding requested for the grant in which the library was the lead agency. The funds from the grant will be used to provide story telling programs and parenting classes.

· The library applied for a second year Adult Literacy grant, a second year ELF (Early Learning for Families) grant, and for a Digital Storytelling grant for the Esparto Branch.

3. MVLS (Mountain Valley Library System) will reshape how they are funded. It is proposing combining with North State Library System and North Bay Cooperative Library System. TBR (Transaction Based Reimbursement) will probably be significantly reduced. However, this will not have a significant impact on the Yolo County Library.
4. General Plan standards for the library were put together from several library documents.

5. Strategic Planning: The County Librarian asked Library Advisory Board members to think about strategic planning for the Board. Staff will locate documents for the Board to review.

6. Green Building: The new library in West Sacramento will be rated a silver LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) building. This is a higher rating than the West Sacramento City Hall building.

7. Library A Go Go: Alan Candee mentioned this ATM type public book lending machine located at a BART station in Contra Costa County. This may be a solution for South Davis, Dunnigan, and West Sacramento. Each unit houses about 500 items. Margaret Crawford added that people in Broderick can now walk to the library because a new sidewalk was put in.
ASSISTANT COUNTY LIBRARIAN’S REPORT/UPDATE
1. National Library Week and Read Off Your Fines were a success. A total of $226.20 was read off in fines by 61 participants. The staff would like to do the program again next year.
2. Heather Bratt, new Library Specialist Literacy Coordinator reported that Yolo Reads! Has been selected as the name of the Literacy program. The California Library Literacy Services (CLLS) grant is targeted at English speaking adults who read below the 6th grade level. The program is recruiting tutors and adult learners for a six month commitment. This is a goal oriented program where the learner sets the goals. The Literacy Coordinator has been meeting with branch staff and will be going out into the community. She asked Board members to refer tutors and learners to the program. There will be special subject trainings. Currently we have collaborated with the Woodland Public Library on the tutor training. Nora Brazil suggested sending out flyers through the schools. 
3. Jim Rosaschi presented a computerized virtual tour of the new Arthur F. Turner Library and told the Board about the preparations for the move to the temporary site, moving day, and opening day.
The County Librarian presented the members of the Board with cups and pens engraved with the library name.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: October 8, 2008
AGENDA TOPICS FOR OCTOBER MEETING: Budget Update; Update on Winters, West Sacramento, and Davis Library Projects; Library Courier Costs.

Submitted by:

Mae Bolton







